
LSS Ordinary General Meeting 
18th September 2017 

 

Events Report: 
The Portfolio Team:  

• VP: Felicity Moran 

• Directors: Katharine Fu and Lucy Price 

 

Law Ball: 

• The Allens LSS Law Ball, Versailles themed, was held on Thursday the 3rd of August 2017 

at the QT Hotel 

• We used QPay once again this year to sell over 600 tickets in two-releases, with both 

releases selling out in under 5 minutes 

• The table allocation was once again done manually this year and preferences were 

entered into a google form at a different time to the ticket releases. This is definitely an 

aspect that is something that can be explored further and improved upon in the future. 

• QPay were helpful and did what they could in a very logistically difficult situation.  

• This year Law Ball tickets were increased by $5. Member tickets were sold at $115 and 

non-member tickets were $120. The event was once again strictly ANU students only. 
No complaints were received in response to this necessary price increase. 

• This year we subsidised law ball $272.61, a significant improvement on past years. 

• Saved money by not paying for guests drinks at after party and would recommend this 

for future years at venue was very accommodating despite no money exchanging hands.  

• The M.J. Bale Suit and raffle for Cambodian NGO’s was nice addition. Thanks to Sheng, 

Mickey and the Social Justice team for organising that.  

• Miscommunication with QT and were two tables short on the night. Very disappointed, 

particularly with how the operational manager treated both LSS members and guests on 
the night, it was not until Hotel manager was called that problem was solved.  

• Law Ball specific handover has been written with detailed notes on above issue as well 

as overall summary and tips for event to be run next year.  

 

Potential LSS End of Year Event: 

• Events team are currently discussing and investigating the feasibility of holding another end 

of year event depending on budget etc.  

 

 

 

 


